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St. Mellion Parish Council 
Annual Electors Meeting 

Tuesday 10th May 2022 at 6:30 p.m. 
St. Mellion Church Hall 

Minutes 
 
 
In Attendance: 
Cllr. Bridie Kent - Chair (BK); Cllr. Pam Sambrook – Vice Chair (PS); Cllr. Hilary Gill (HG); 
Clerk to the Parish Council - Ren Jackaman (RJ).  
Seven members of the public. 
 
Absent: Cllr. Adam Sturtridge (AS) 
 
Public Representations: 
Mr. Colin Lucas reported that traffic is becoming an issue at Amytree and surrounds as a result of traffic 
diversion at Callington, as is a lack of hedge trimming in some areas. There is a section at the s-bend 
in Bealbury which is very overgrown. 
 
ACTION: RJ to report to Highways & Environment East.  
 
Mr. Bryan Hammond reported on the progress of his development of two houses in Church Lane.   
 
A discussion then followed about the continuing use of Church Lane to access St. Mellion Golf & Country 
Club and illegal parking in the passing places.  
 
HG reported that Steve Moss has indicated a willingness on the part of Crown Golf to be approachable 
and more involved in parish matters and in resolving any issues related to the Golf Club.  
 
ACTION: BK to visit Steve Moss at St. Mellion Golf & Country Club to relay these issues.  
 
BK outlined the events taking place during the Platinum Jubilee weekend 2nd June - 5th June.  
 
 
BK closed the meeting at 6:55 p.m.  
 
 
I certify that these minutes are a true reflection of the St. Mellion Annual Meeting of Electors held on 
10th May 2022. 
 
Signed 
 
 
Name: Bridie Kent 
 
 
Position: Chair of St. Mellion Parish Council 
 
 
Date:  
 


